
It's been a busy time since we last  

visited in early February. The Northeast 

Tarrant Transportation Summit was a 

great success. This year’s event, held      

on February 18th, had over 600             

people in attendance. The keynote 

speaker, Mike Berry, President of        

Hillwood Properties gave a great talk on 

the importance of transportation infra-

structure and quality economic develop-

ment.  To view photos of the event: 

www.NETransportationsummit.com (click 

on Photo Power Point). 

 In this issue, we have an article about 

the HEB Education Foundation. This is    

a great organization that does wonderful 

things to support education excellence     

in the HEBISD. When you ask a resident 

of NETC why they decided to live in    

one of our great cities, most will tell       

you that they came here because of the 

excellent schools. We are very fortunate   

to have six (6) great school districts in 

Precinct 3. They are Birdville, Carroll, 

Grapevine-Colleyville, Hurst-Euless-

Bedford, Keller, Northwest and Westlake 

Academy (town-operated charter 

school). All six districts, including    

Westlake Academy, have an education 

foundation. These foundations support the 

academic environment within their      

districts through financial aid made    

available to students and teachers. This 

 

          

             

 

  Two Texas heroes are associated with buildings in the shape of 

steamboats. Can you name the heroes and the cities where they are 

located? 
 See page 3 

funding comes from individuals,          

corporations and fundraisers within the 

community and supports projects that are 

not covered by taxpayer funds. This type 

of support is unique to NETC and is 

something we can all be very proud of 

for our communities. 

 In the last few issues, we have    

featured local Mayors here in NETC. We 

are blessed with some great local leaders 

in the office of Mayor. This group of 

leaders works together on many issues 

that affect all of us here in NETC. There 

is a tremendous amount of collaboration 

that takes place among many cities that 

enhances services and saves taxpayers 

millions of dollars every year. They  

include transportation, drainage, public 

safety, parks and trails, detention, radio 

communication, dispatch and many other 

services. 

 For those of you who like to       

have fun and get a little exercise,        

join TEAM FICKES for the LifeGift 2nd 

Chance Run on Saturday, May 14th. 

This is a 5K Run or 1 mile walk to 

heighten awareness of the need for organ 

donations.    For information, call         

8 1 7 - 5 8 1 - 3 6 0 0  o r  e - m a i l 

mrike@tarrantcounty.com 
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  Friday, April 8th 

   7:30 to 9:00am  
                               

    Please join me for                                
     coffee and donuts!                                                             

              

         Northeast Sub-Courthouse 
      645 Grapevine Highway, Ste.6      
               Hurst, Texas 76054   

http://www.netransportationsummit.com/
mailto:mrike@tarrantcounty.com
mailto:mrike@tarrantcounty.com


                   
 

  

Mayor McGrail  retired  from  American 

Airlines  after  an  exciting  38  year career.  

The last 18 years he served as a Regional 

Director for Operations in 28 states and 

Canada. 

Mayor McGrail and Pauline Della Sala 

were recently married at a ceremony at 

Saint Elizabeth Ann Seaton Catholic 

Church in Keller.  Mayor McGrail was 

formerly married to his loving wife and 

best friend, Geri, for 42 years before her 

passing.  Mayor McGrail has three children 

and two grandchildren, all of whom are 

Keller residents.  

He is an active member of the Saint 

Elizabeth Ann Seaton Catholic Church, as 

well as the Greater Keller Chamber of 

Commerce, Keller Rotary, Keller Lions 

Club, Tarrant County Mayors’ Council,  
 

 

 

 

What do you do for fun?  “I like to spend 
time at Cedar Creek Lake with family    
members.” 
 

Favorite Restaurant?  Sky Creek Ranch at the 
Sky Creek Ranch Country Club.    
 

Last book read?  “Decision Points” by Presi-
dent George W. Bush.  
  

Favorite vacation spot? Caribbean Islands 
where he recently spent his honeymoon with 
his new bride. 
 

People would be surprised to know… How 
much he cares about people’s feelings and 
making sure they are not hurt.   

 

Super Bowl XLV Committee and the 

Texas Municipal League.  He also serves 

on the boards of the Northeast Leadership 

Forum,  Metroport Cities  Partnership, and 

Boy Scouts of America.  

 

Keller Mayor Pat McGrail has been a 

resident of the City since 1989.  Mayor 

McGrail was elected to five terms on the 

Keller City Council, and served as the 

Mayor Pro-tem for four years.  He        

previously served on the Zoning Board of 

Adjustment, Keller Development          

Corporation, Old Town Keller Committee, 

and the 2006 Keller Independent School 

District Bond Committee.  
 

                

The HEB ISD Education Foundation 

was established in 1995 as a non-profit 

organization designed to support the 

school district. The Foundation has four 

goals:  

Encouraging all students to work to  

  their highest potential; 

Rewarding teachers for innovative  

  efforts and exemplary teaching;  

Building public awareness and  

  confidence in our schools;  

Involving the community in assuring a   

 quality education for the leaders and   

 workers of tomorrow.  
 

Innovative Teaching Grants 
The Foundation has a Board of Direc-

tors with school district staff, business 

leaders, and community volunteers, who 

work on annual projects to meet their 

goals. Each year, the Foundation provides 

$32,000 or more in Innovative Teaching 

Grants to teachers who need extra funds to 

teach special lessons or to purchase books 

or materials not normally provided for by 

the school district. Teachers submit grant  

applications, which are evaluated by a 

committee that includes members of the 

Foundation. Many teachers would not be 

able to carry out these special projects 

without the annual grant program.    

Teachers apply for grants each spring, and 

winners receive the grant funding at the 

beginning of each new school year.  

Teachers then have the entire school year 

to use the funds.  
 

Awards of Excellence Dinner 
Each   spring,     the   foundation    hosts    

the Awards  of  Excellence  dinner,  which     

honors 31 students in 15 fields of study 

from LD Bell, Trinity, KEYS, and the 

Technical Education Center.  The Founda-

tion also recognizes the students’ mentor 

teachers at this event. Business and     

community leaders sponsor students and 

present medals to each winner.  Sponsor-

ships start at $250. 
 

Cornerstone Club 
The Cornerstone Club encourages     

individuals and businesses to donate $100 

each year to support the Foundation. When 

donors reach the $200 level, they can   

purchase a commemorative brick, which 

will be engraved and then placed in front 

of the Pat May Center to create a paved 

walkway. Those who donate recognize 

that the Cornerstone Club is an ongoing 

support project to keep the dollar level 

high enough to continue to fund the   

teaching grants.  
 

Hall of Fame 
Beginning in 2008, a group of           

outstanding alumni and community       

individuals who have helped support the 

HEB ISD are inducted into the HEB ISD 

Hall of Fame.  These inductees are       

recognized and honored at a gala event in 

the fall. 
 

 

For more information, please contact: 

David B. Medina, Executive Director 

1849 A Central Drive 

Bedford, Texas 76022 

817-399-2038—office  

817-271-3429---cell   

http://www.cityofkeller.com/
http://www.hebisd.edu/community/edfoundation.asp


                   

 

Question:  Two Texas heroes are associated with buildings in the shape of steamboats. Can you name the heroes and the cities where 

they are located? 

 Answer:  The home of Sam Houston in Huntsville is called the Steamboat House because it was constructed in the shape of a         

riverboat.  The Admiral Nimitz Museum in Fredericksburg, honoring World War II fleet hero Chester Nimitz, is housed in his     

grandfather’s old Steamboat Hotel.  It is also built in the shape of a riverboat. 

 

Transportation is an important issue   

facing Tarrant County, especially when it 

comes to providing affordable transporta-

tion options to both elderly and disabled 

citizens. Seven cities throughout Tarrant 

County have come together in a partner-

ship to provide these transportation needs 

to their residents.  

The Northeast Transportation Service 

(NETS) is a partnership of the cities of 

Bedford,  Euless,  Grapevine, Haltom City,  

Hurst,  Keller  and  North  Richland  Hills.  

   NETS is a door-to-door, demand respon- 

sive para-transit service and is  available to 

any resident of a participating city who is 

disabled or 55 years of age or older. NETS 

may be used for medical  appointments, 

socialization, employment, essential   

shopping and education purposes. 

NETS brings many organizations to-

gether to provide this 

service to its custom-

ers. The Board of   

Directors of the NETS 

Urban   Transit District 

is comprised of the city 

manager of each  mem- 

ber city. The NETS 

Board establishes the annual budget,     

fare policy, and passenger eligibility            

requirements. The Board meets every other 

month to discuss the services provided and 

how to better serve its customers. 

In  addition   to   the  cooperation  of   the  

seven  cities,   NETS  has partnerships with  

NETS Phone Number - 817-336-8714 

7:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m., weekdays only 
 

To schedule your trip:  

Call between 8:30 a.m. - 11:00 a.m. and  

1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m.  weekdays only,  

2-7 days in advance 

 

both the Fort Worth Transportation       

Authority (The T) and the American Red 

Cross. An inter-local agreement is in place 

with The T to provide transit services    

and oversight of operations.   The T then        

contracts with a non-profit agency, the 

American Red Cross, to operate the service 

and maintain the NETS vehicles. The T 

and American Red Cross report monthly 

operating and performance statistics to the 

NETS Board. 

If you are interested in the NETS        

program and would like more information, 

please call the American Red Cross at   

817-366-8714. 

 

 The Watauga Senior Adult Center is 

supported by the City of Watauga.      

Membership is free to any senior age 50 

and up. Hot lunches are served daily from 

Senior Citizen Services of Greater Tarrant 

County Inc. Lunch is served Monday – 

Friday at 12:00 p.m. for seniors 60 years 

and above for a suggested donation of 

$2.00.  Reservations are required by 10:00 

a.m. the day before. Transportation is   

provided for Watauga Senior residents to   

attend the center. Call the day before by 

3:00 p.m.  

Our Facility offers a variety of programs 

which include bingo, bowling league,   

exercise, table games, Wii Challenge, great 

fellowship & more. We are always looking 

for new classes and activities along with 

instructors or leaders who may be          

interested in volunteering. We do AARP 

Safety Driving Course, Matter of Balance 

Classes and Texas Healthy Lifestyles 

Workshops to help those with chronic  

diseases such as Diabetes and more. 

 We have a wonderful group of ladies 

called the Knitt Knott’s who, for their          

community outreach, have crocheted and  

knitted many hats, blankets and scarves for 

babies and cancer patients. We have done 

numerous intergenerational  programs  

allowing young students to come learn 

about crochet & 

knitting. They 

meet on Mondays 

from 12:30-2:30 

p.m. 

    P i e c e ma k e r s 

(quilting bees) 

have made countless blankets, laptops, and 

pouch  carriers for those with walkers for           

hospitals, hospices, and homes. We can 

always count on them to help out with 

quilted teddy bears and pillows for our 

community Father & Daughter Dance. 

They meet on Wednesdays from 9:00 a.m. 

– 2:00 p.m. next door at our Community 

Center. 

We have a   

Virtual Library 

where members 

can check out 

books from the 

Library here on 

site at the    

Senior Center. When you walk out our 

back door you will see where our master 

gardener helps keep us supplied with okra, 

tomatoes, squash and zucchini that we get 

to eat fresh from June thru October.  

 

 

 

  7857 Indian Springs Road, Watauga TX  
 

Monday thru Friday 
9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

Serving adults 50 years of age and older 
 

For more information, please call: 
 817-514-5892 

or visit :  www.ci.watauga.tx.us 

Vickie Vickers, Director 

 

Parks & Community ServicesParks & Community Services  

http://chisholmtrail.redcross.org/general.asp?SN=10316&OP=10337&SUOP=10338&IDCapitulo=6G8VSG47SB
http://www.ci.watauga.tx.us/default.htm
http://www.ci.watauga.tx.us/recreation/SAC.htm


                   

For additional information please visit our website: www.NETRANSPORTATIONSUMMIT.com  

      Colleyville  -  (817) 488-7148                              Grapevine   -  (817) 481-1522                                Northeast  Tarrant    -  (817) 281-9376       

       Fort Worth Hispanic  -  (817) 625-5411            Hurst-Euless-Bedford   -   (817) 283-1521            Northwest Metroport    -  (817) 837-1000                    

        FW Metropolitan Black  -  (817) 871-6558      Keller  -  (817) 431-2169                                      Southlake   -  (817) 481-8200    

  

I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you for    

attending our 2nd annual Northeast Tarrant Transportation  Summit 

held on Friday, February 18th at the Hurst Conference Center.  

Special workshops were presented on the future expansion of 

DFW International Airport by Jeff Fegan and High Speed Rail in 

Texas by Robert Eckels. The keynote speaker was Mr. Mike Berry, 

President of Hillwood Properties. Mike shared with the 600 people 

in attendance the importance of transportation infrastructure and 

quality economic development.   Special updates on our two major 

highway projects-- DFW Connector and the North Tarrant Express 

were     presented along with updates on I35 by Russell Laughlin, 

Tower 55 by Councilman Jungus Jordan, and local projects in 

NETC by   Mayor Oscar Trevino.  It was a fantastic event.   

Please visit our website at www.NETransportationSummit.com 

where you can see several of the presentations and pictures from 

our summit.   

Plan to join us for the 3
rd

 annual transportation summit in        

February, 2012.                              

Northeast Tarrant Transportation Summit 

Commissioner Gary Fickes, Tarrant County Precinct 3 

http://www.netransportationsummit.com/
http://northgateconstructors.com/
http://northtarrantexpress.com/
http://www.freese.com/
http://www.reynoldsasphalt.com/
http://www.att.com/
http://www.oncor.com/
http://www.pkce.com/content/home/?id=1
http://www.hillwood.com/
http://southlaketownsquare.com/
http://www.fidelity.com/
http://www.bankoftexas.com/
http://www.chk.com/
http://www.ci.hurst.tx.us/
http://www.trtcmobility.org/
http://www.tarrantcounty.com/ecommissioner/cwp/view.asp?a=708&q=458419
http://www.fwbusinesspress.com/
http://www.halff.com/
http://www.dfwairport.com/index.php
http://tnp-online.com/
http://www.netransportationsummit.com/


                   
 

whistler; J.B.D. Wilson, a famous trom-

bone soloist; concert by Ellery’s Royal 

Italian Band; a balloon ascension and dou-

ble   parachute leap by the famous trained     

balloon dog ―Gip‖ and his master;          

Madame Green, a lady balloonist holding 

the record for having jumped from the  

highest altitude of any living aeronaut; and   

Professor Charles Felton, the most intrepid 

of living high divers.  Later entertainment 

also included a skating rink, motion       

pictures, and vaudeville. 

A 1917 layout of the Northern Texas 

Traction Company’s facilities at Handley 

shows a covered walkway connecting the 

depot, a restaurant and store and the power 

plant.  By the 1920’s, the popularity of the 

Lake Erie resort had waned, due to        

competition from the new and much larger 

Lake Worth resort.  The coming of the   

motor car and the improvement of roads 

and highways also led to decline in riders 

on  the Interurban.    The Handley property  

was   acquired by a trustee June 1, 1930, 

when the Northern Texas Traction      

Company went into receivership.  When 

Texas Electric Service Company          

purchased the property from the trustee on 

December 31, 1932, all amusement devices 

and buildings had been removed. 

Through the years, Lake Erie continued    

to serve its prime pur-

pose—to furnish condens-

ing water to the Handley 

power plant.  The  present  

Handley  Plant  has a total  

of 1,375,000 kilowatts of 

installed generating capac-

ity, whose cooling water  

needs  are met by the 2,275

-acre Lake     Arlington. 

The history of the Handley 

Plant chronicles the  transi-

tion from reciprocating  

engine to the steam turbine 

and the change from         

25-cycle railway   load to 

60-cycle power and light.  Lake Erie was 

constructed in a day when central-station 

power was in its infancy—600 kw genera-

tors were common and 30-acre lakes were 

more than         adequate—and it passed 

from the scene with those first small gener-

ating units as new technology and modern 

society     required ever increasing amounts 

of   electricity.    

shore.  A large white two-story auditorium 

pavilion, built on the end of the peninsula  

extending out over the     water, was known 

for its excellent dance floor and cool lake 

breezes.  Crowds from Fort Worth and   

Dallas were entertained there with gala   

social events, public dances, musical     

concerts, and a    variety of other activities. 

In 1903, the Traction Company ran ads to 

attract customers to the Interurban.  With 

the coming of summer, the company      

offered free entertainment each Sunday 

afternoon and evening and public dancing 

three nights a week.  The roundtrip fare 

from Fort Worth was 20 cents and from 

Dallas, one dollar.  Cars left every 30    

minutes on Sunday afternoon and when 

special events were being held.              

Entertainment events included sacred music        

concerts; July 4th picnic and dance; Madam 

Josephine Riffle, the celebrated lady    

The Northern Texas Traction Company 

was organized by the Stone and Webster 

group of Boston in March 1901 and began 

acquiring street railway lines in Fort Worth 

with plans to consolidate, extend, and   

improve properties and service.  One of the 

company’s major projects was the Fort 

Worth-Dallas Interurban.  The original site 

generated electrical power for the         

Interurban and included a new electric  

generating plant, car barns, and operating 

headquarters and was located at Handley, a 

village six miles east of Fort Worth, where 

the company owned some 234 acres of 

land.  To provide condensing water for the 

power plant, a creek was dammed creating 

an artificial lake covering about 30 acres 

just south of the plant.  This was Lake Erie. 

Land surrounding the lake and plant was 

covered in native post oak trees which  

provided abundant shade and an attractive 

setting for picnicking.  The company    

developed this land into a free public park 

with a small open air concert pavilion that 

attracted riders on the electric trolley to 

Handley even before the Interurban was 

completed to Dallas in 1902.  Early     

newspaper accounts refer to this as 

―Handley Park‖ (later called Lake Erie 

Park and   Interurban Park).  Amusement 

seekers arrived at the Interurban depot and        

followed the wide wooden boardwalk over 

a bridge to the Lake Erie Park area.    

Boating  was  especially  popular  in   the  

afternoons as well as  the evenings,  and 

the boat docks were located on the pier  

connecting the small peninsula to the south 

Information for this article from the Tarrant County Archives and the Tarrant County Historical Commission.   

For additional information, please contact them at 817-884-3272.    

http://www.tarrantcounty.com/ehistory/cwp/browse.asp?a=761&bc=0&c=43662&ehistoryNav=|7226|
http://www.tarrantcounty.com/eHistory/site/default.asp


                   

Registration Division  maintains  records  

pertaining to political subdivision,       

district, and precinct boundaries, and pre-

pares detailed maps for election purposes.  

The Election Services Division, led by 

Jana Johnson, recruits and trains polling 

place workers and ensures that polling 

places are available and ready for each 

election.  This Division also conducts 

early voting, both  in-person and by-mail. 

The Operations and Technology      

Division, managed by Stephen Vickers, is 

responsible for main-

taining and supporting 

the Elections Depart-

ment’s technology  

systems, including the 

county’s fleet of     

voting equipment.  

O p e r a t i o n s  a l s o      

prepares the supplies 

and ballots that are sent to each polling 

place, and   conducts the tabulation of 

votes on election night. 

Many hands are needed to perform all 

the work necessary for conducting an  

election.  The Elections Department relies 

heavily on citizen involvement from   

regular  people  just  like  you.     There is    

always a  need  for 

people willing to 

work as pollworkers 

during early  voting 

and/or on election 

day. Bilingual work-

ers are especially 

needed.  Get in on 

the election day  

excitement and get paid for it!  Please call 

our pollworker recruitment  coordinator at 

817-831-6497 if you are interested in 

working at the polls. 

OUR MISSION STATEMENT:  The 

mission of the Tarrant County Elections 

Department is to establish and                

increase public confidence in the electoral 

process by conducting voter registration 

and elections with the highest level of   

professional election standards, integrity, 

security, accuracy, and fairness. 

Please visit us during regular business 

hours at the Tarrant County Elections   

Center located at 2700 Premier Street in 

Fort Worth.  Our telephone number is    

817-831-VOTE (8683) and we can be 

found online at: 

    www.tarrantcounty.com/elections 

One of the most important functions of 

county government is to facilitate the    

electoral  process  for  its citizens.  The   

Elections Department provides voter     

registration services and conducts all     

federal, state, and county elections.   The 

Department also conducts certain elections 

for municipalities, school districts, and 

other political subdivisions that contract 

with Tarrant County for election services.  

Elections Administrator Steve Raborn, 

along with Assistant Administrator Gayle 

Hamilton and a full-time staff of 35       

employees in three divisions work         

year-round to fulfill the Elections          

Department’s mission. 

The Voter Registration Division,       

managed by Patricia Benavides, is         

responsible for conducting voter registra-

tion and maintaining accurate registration 

records.   The GIS section within  the Voter           

Election Judge 

Training 

Election Judge Training 

Election Judge 

Training 

 Please join “TEAM FICKES” in the LifeGift 2nd Chance Run  

Saturday, May 14th  

Fun Run/Walk  8:00 A.M.   ~   5K Run   8:30 A.M. 
 

    This LifeGift annual run heightens awareness of the need for organ donation.  Every 

day about 77 people get the ―Gift of Life‖ while nearly 18 die because a donor was not 

available.   There are over 110,000 people on an organ waiting list.    

    Join ―Team Fickes‖ in this LifeGift Run and help give those in need a second chance.   

 

If you would like to join “TEAM FICKES” please contact Mary Ann at:  

817 581-3600 or e-mail mrike@tarrantcounty.com 

817-884-1470     www.tarrantcu.org 

“TEAM FICKES” is sponsored by 

Offers quick and easy online access 

to information on services, health 

tips and education materials for all 

ages... 

www.TarrantCares.org 

Learn more about making a         

difference for Southlake’s sister 

city of Tome, Japan at:  
 

www.southlake4japan.com 

http://www.tarrantcounty.com/evote/site/default.asp
mailto:mrike@tarrantcounty.com
https://www.tarrantcu.org/
http://tarrantcares.org/tarrant.cfm
http://southlake4japan.com/
http://southlake4japan.com/
http://www.tarrantcares.org/


 

                   

Fort Worth Transportation Authority (The T)……...  www.the-t.com 

North Central Texas Council of Governments ……  www.nctcog.org 

North Texas Tollway Authority ……...………………  www.ntta.org 

Report a Pothole - 888-885-8248  ….……………….www.txdot.gov 

 

www.txdot.gov 

 www.cityofkeller.com 

 Southlake 817-748-8097 
www.ci.southlake.tx.us 

www.westlake-tx.org 

 TxDot - N Tarrant Office 

817-399-4300  

 Keller 817-743-4080 

 Westlake 817-490-5717 

 

1-888-683-2015 

 

 Keller 817-743-4080 

www.nrhtx.com 

www.cityofkeller.com 

         NRH 817-427-6400 

 

1-877-411-4212 

www.dfwconnector.com 

Hotline:    

 Tarrant County …………………………..www.tarrantcounty.com  

 Tarrant Regional Transportation Coalition ..   www.trtcmobility.org 

 Texas High Speed Rail Transportation Corp...…..  www.thsrtc.com 

 TxDot …………………………………………….www.txdot.gov 

Hotline:    

 

 TxDot - N Tarrant Office 

817-399-4300  
www.txdot.gov 

 

 

 

 

    

   The FM 1938 contractor has laid first sections of concrete 

paving from Dove road to SH 114 and installed the         

pedestrian underpass within the last couple of weeks.   

 
 

     

     

www.northtarrantexpress.com 

 

    

The North Tarrant Parkway project construction continues with major drainage 

structures almost complete as of mid-March.  The remainder of the drainage   

systems will be placed in the near future, with paving of the remaining travel 

lanes to follow.  In the coming months the project focus will shift from paving to 

pedestrian facilities, landscaping and lighting. 

 

The contractor is completing concrete paving at Old Denton Road to         

re-open to traffic this week and is continuing to install culverts, storm 

drain, and   retaining walls on the north side of Golden Triangle Blvd. 

For more information please visit:  

                     www.fortworthgov.org/tpw/info/?id=39130 

    

NorthGate Constructors’ crews have been blazing through 

construction on the DFW Connector project since Commis-

sion Fickes’ last Northeast Newsletter. Crews have success-

fully demolished and began reconstruction on three bridges: 

the west side of the William D. Tate Bridge, a portion of the 

bridge over SH 26/Ira E. Woods and the east side of the Main 

Street Bridge. We are finishing new concrete pavement and 

bridges south of Bass Pro Drive, and we plan to shift traffic 

onto this new work in April. The Public Information team is 

also planning the a DFW Connector Public Appreciation Day/

Open House. Please stop by the Grapevine Convention Center 

on April 5, 2011 from 4 p.m. to 8 p.m. to attend this family-friendly event! Learn more about this event 

on our Upcoming Events & Meetings page: http://www.dfwconnector.com/upcomingevents.php  

Bluebonnet Contractors continues to make progress on ramping            

construction activities on the North Tarrant Express project. NTE      

Mobility Partners right of way team and BBC utility relocation team are 

moving forward with acquiring the necessary properties and approvals to           

implement additional construction in the corridor. Visitors are beginning 

to increase in the project information center and online as neighborhoods 

and businesses are impacted to make way for the new highway system. 

For more information on specific activity please visit the project website 

at: www.northtarrantexpress.com   

http://www.the-t.com/
http://www.nctcog.org/
http://www.ntta.org/
http://www.txdot.gov
http://www.txdot.gov/
http://www.cityofkeller.com/
http://www.ci.southlake.tx.us/
http://www.westlake-tx.org/
http://www.nrhtx.com/
http://www.cityofkeller.com/
http://www.dfwconnector.com/index_flash.php
http://www.tarrantcounty.com
http://www.trtcmobility.org/
http://www.thsrtc.com/
http://www.txdot.gov
http://www.txdot.gov/
http://www.northtarrantexpress.com/
http://www.fortworthgov.org/tpw/info/?id=39130
http://www.dfwconnector.com/upcomingevents.php
http://www.northtarrantexpress.com/


                   

Serve a section of  Haltom City,  
Hurst, Fort Worth, Richland Hills,   

North Richland Hills, and Watauga. 

   
 
                                       

 

                                                    NE Sub-Courthouse     Southlake Town Hall      
 

   Constable Pct. 3         817-581-3610                817-481-8059          

   County Clerk                                                          817-581-3604                817-481-8179         

   Passport Office                                                                         —————–                 817-481-8190                

   Justice of the Peace Pct. 3                                 817-581-3625                817-481-8132                

   Juvenile Services                                                    817-581-3645                —————–                

   Travel - Public Health                                        —————–                 817-321-4707                

   Tax Office                                                               817-581-3636                817-481-8141                
    

    

   Maintenance Center                                                817-514-5000                     
 

 

   Constable Pct. 1                              817-884-1385   

   Justice of the Peace Pct. 1             817-884-1395                          

    

Public Health Centers 
 

   NE Public Health Ctr.  813 Brown Trail #6, Bedford, TX 76022            817-285-4155  

   Watauga Public Health Ctr.  6601 Watauga Rd, Watauga, TX 76148     817-702-6600   
  

 Tarrant County Website:  www.TarrantCounty.com 

Tarrant Cares:  www.TarrantCares.org 

Pct. 3 ~ Commissioner’s Office  
 

 

Gary Fickes, Commissioner 

ggfickes@tarrantcounty.com 
   

Staff 
 

Carolyn Sims, Precinct Administrator 

cssims@tarrantcounty.com 
 

Rebecca Barksdale, Community Outreach Coord.   

rbarksdale@tarrantcounty.com 
 

Mary Ann Rike, Executive Secretary 

mrike@tarrantcounty.com 
  

Theresa Parsons, Executive Secretary 

tcparsons@tarrantcounty.com 
 

Northeast Sub-Courthouse 

  645 Grapevine Highway #6  

Hurst TX 76054  

  817-581-3600 
 

Southlake Town Hall 

1400 Main St #410  

Southlake TX 76092    

 817-481-8234         

 

 

6 Stones Mission Network …...……….www.6stones.org 

Community Enrichment Center………...www.thecec.org 

GRACE………………………..www.gracegrapevine.org 

Community Storehouse.. www.communitystorehouse.org 
 

United Way of Tarrant County ……………...…..2 - 1 - 1 

Health Clinics 
 

Gertrude Tarpley JPS Health Center …….  817-702-6600 

     6601 Watauga Road, Watauga 76148       
 

JPS Health Center Northeast ……………..  817-920-6400 

     837 Brown Trail, Bedford 76022   
  
 

School-Based Clinics  
 

Birdville ……………………………………..  817-547-3046     

8200 O’Brian Way, N. Richland Hills, 76180 
 

Grapevine/Colleyville ……………………...  817-251-5751     

3050 Timberline Drive, Grapevine, 76051 
 

 Birdville ………………………………...….  817-759-2035 

2807 Layton Avenue, Haltom City, 76117  
  

HEB ………………………………………...  817- 399-3500 
3115 W. Pipeline Road #B, Euless, TX 76040 
 

Georgia Kidwell - HEB .…………………...  817-399-3366 
3115 W. Pipeline Road #D, Euless, TX 76040 

 

For a complete list of Health Clinics and  

School–Based Clinics log onto:  www.jpshealthnet.org   

Apr 7  ―Great Taste of Grapevine‖ ……..www.grapevinechamber-womensdiv.com 
 

Apr 8  ―Colleyville Woman’s Club Fashion Show‖……………......www.c-w-c.org   
 

Apr 8  ―Southlake Chamber Awards Banquet‖............www.southlakechamber.com 
 

Apr 8-9  ―Community Powered Revitalization Spring Blitz‖ www.eulesstx.gov/cpr 
 

Apr 9  National Passport Day ..............................................www.tarrantcounty.com 
 

Apr 9  ―Komen Tarrant County Race for the Cure‖ ......................www5.komen.org 
 

Apr 12  ―CareerSolutions Job Fair‖ ....www.careersolutionsworkshop.org/job_fairs.html 
 

Apr 14   Last day to register to vote.......................... www.tarrantcounty.com/evote 
 

Apr 15-17  ―Art in the Square‖ .…………………..www.southlakewomensclub.org 
 

Apr 17-18  ―GCISD Ed. Found. Dinner....................www.gcisd-k12.org/foundation 
 

Apr 29-May 1 ―Kellerfest‖ ................................................www.kellerchamber.com 
 

May 6  ―Annual Garden Party‖ .....www.artscouncilnortheast.org/arts_league.aspx 
 

May 14  ―LifeGift Second Chance Run‖ .........................mrike@tarrantcounty.com 
 

May 22  ―Colleyville Chamber City Slickers‖ ............www.colleyvillechamber.org 
 

May 22-23  ―ProPlayers Foundation Gala ‖ ...........www.proplayersfoundation.com 
 

May 17  ―Rocky Top Golf Tournament ..........................www.rockytoptherapy.org 
 

Jun 7  ― Stars in Recovery‖ Resource Recovery Council..www.recoverycouncil.org  
 

Oct 7  ―Empowering Seniors 2011‖ ..........................www.empoweringseniors.com 

Meets every Tuesday at 10:00 a.m.  
(Unless otherwise stated) 

100 E Weatherford, Fort Worth, TX 

www.tarrantcounty.com 

 

          

Good Friday .................   April 22            

                Memorial Day….......…. May 30   

       Make a difference . . .                                                                

                                          save a life . . .  
    

For organ donation information, please visit:  

www.donatelifetexas.org 
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